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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: This term has been particularly busy for the Takari school community and everyone 
is eagerly awaiting the two week break, when staff and students have the opportunity to rest up and re-energise in 
preparation for term three. We’ve had quite a lot of student absences over the last few weeks, with the cold and flu 
season hitting hard this year, but it’s good to see most classes are back to near full attendance this week. Good luck to 
the students who are representing the school in tomorrow’s interschool cross country carnival. Hopefully the weather 
will clear up for the afternoon races. Have a great holiday break and I look forward to seeing everyone’s smiling faces 

next term.            David Tennant 
 
 

TERM THREE STAFFING: Mrs Carpenter will be returning to Takari part time next term. Mrs Carpenter will 
work every Monday, Tuesday and Friday. Mrs Yost has done an outstanding job replacing Mrs Carpenter while she 
has been on leave and the school community is fortunate to be able to keep her at Takari on a part time basis. Mrs 
Yost will return to her teaching position at North Beach PS on Mondays and Tuesdays, and continue her Deputy 
Principal role here on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. 
 
POLICIES REVIEW: The school has a number of policies that are up for review this year. These policies will be 
reviewed by the School Council early next term. Parents have the opportunity to provide the School Council with 
feedback on these policies. The policies can be found on the school website takarips.wa.edu.au or contact the front 
office and the policies can be emailed to you. Policies up for review this year are:  
 Crunch & Sip Policy 
 School Uniform Policy  
 Sun Smart Policy  
 Mobile Phone and Electronic Devices Policy  
 Before and After School Policy 
Feedback is required by week one of next term, Friday 26 July, and should to directed to Mr Tennant or one of the 
School Council parent representatives. 
 
INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY: Good luck to all the competitors in tomorrow’s interschool cross country 
event. Twenty four students have been chosen to represent Takari against Balcatta, East Hamersley, Lake Monger 
and Osborne primary schools. Congratulations to Matthew L and Faith P, who were selected as captains for the 
school team. Go Takari! 

 
LOST PROPERTY: There are many jackets, hats and lunch boxes left in the lost property box. Please check all 
items in the lost property box in the undercover area and make sure you take your property home. It helps if it has your 
name on everything. Also please check uniforms you have at home to see that they all belong to you. If you have 
accidently taken someone’s jacket or hat home, please return to the articles to school and the rightful owner.    
 
YEAR 5 ASSEMBLY: Congratulations to Mrs Luckhurst and the Yr 5 students on presenting a wonderful 
assembly this morning. The audience was kept entertained with a movie focusing on the value of RESPECT, featuring 
all the students and played on the big screen. It was a great production and delivered a very powerful message. 
 

‘I always treat my friends like I hope they treat me’ 
 
YEAR 6 CAMP RAFFLE: Thank you to Mrs Coulter-Uepa for organising the Yr 6 Camp raffle. The basket of 
gourmet coffee items was very popular and $920 was raised. The lucky ticket was purchased by Ms Rhi Ball.  
 
LARGE ROCKS WANTED: The K and PP area now has a great frog pond. We are now looking for large rocks 
(heavy enough that they can’t be moved by the students) to go around the pond. Please contact the school if you can 
assist with this request. Thank you for your support. 
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Final Year 6 Camp Sausage Sizzle 
 
The final Year 6 Camp Sausage Sizzle will be held next Tuesday 2 July. 
Order forms need to be returned by Monday 1 July.  
There are spare order forms in the classrooms and at the front office. 
 
Thank you for supporting the Year 6 Camp 

APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT IN 2020 K and PP PROGRAMS  
 

Takari Primary School is now accepting applications for enrolment in the 2020 K and PP programs. 
If you have a child who will be 4 years old by 30 June 2020 they are eligible for Kindy enrolment next 
year. If you have children at this school, Kindy enrolment is not automatic. You still need to complete 
an application for enrolment for Kindy and Pre Primary.  

 
The closing date for enrolments is Friday 5 July, but enrol now to avoid missing out. 

 



FACTION CROSS COUNTRY: The annual Faction Cross Country was held on Friday June 14, with a break in the weather 
allowing all races to be completed at Takari. There were many excellent efforts and it was great to see students striving to do their 
best. It was evident that many of those students who have regularly attended Run Club this year had the fitness to perform in their 
races. Thanks to all staff and parents who assisted on the day.  

Results:              

 

Place getters:    

 

 
 

 

Run Club Results   
 

Run Club continues every Monday and Wednesday mornings. So far, students have run a total of 7318 laps, which equates to  
2 469km. This is the distance from Perth to Derby. 

    Six students and one staff member reached the ultimate Diamond level this week. Congratulations to: 

    Layla B   Yr 2   Holly B Yr 5   Mr Patterson 
    Kobe T  Yr 3   Bipran A Yr 5 
    Zandyn G Yr 5   Isaiah A Yr 6 

Division Bronze Gold Silver 

Junior  
K to Yr 3 

25 Laps                 Zoe A 
Isaac P                  Emily M 
Kian L                    Lily J 
Maddy B               Max W                    

75 Laps                   Kobe T 
Olive P                    Adison F-N 
Max W                     Isla F 
Xavier K                   Sibel H 
Jackson K 

50 Laps                  Sarah B          
Asha F                     
Max W                      
 

Senior 
Yr 4 to Yr 6 

40 Laps   
Tahlia V                Dylan R  
Alice H                  Ian K 
          

120 Laps  
Cerise N           

80 Laps              
Ashton S                 Andrew B 
Olivia B 

Staff & Parents 

40 Laps                
Mrs Bishop 

120 Laps 
Mr Patterson 

80 Laps     
Mrs Patrick    

 Year 1 Boys Year 2 Boys Year 3 Boys    Year 4 Boys    Year 5 Boys    Year 6 Boys 

1   Xavier  K 1   Solomon P 1   Zayne   R 1   Max   R 1   Zandyn   G 1   Matthew   L 

2   Raphael M 2   Baxter   D 2   Oska B 2   Andrew   B 2   Bipran   A 2   Ashton S 

3   Hamid   A 3   Jackson   K 3   Kobe   T 3   Cooper B 3   Ayden   H 3   David R 

4   Ricky P 4   Jai   W 4   Kane   E 4   Artur   C 4   Deycan R 4.  Hayden   B 

Year 1 Girls Year 2 Girls    Year 3 Girls    Year 4 Girls    Year 5 Girls    Year 6 Girls 

1   Skylah R 1   Layla   B 1   Kyah   H 1   Charli   P 1   Cerise   N 1   Faith   P 

2   Zoe A 2   Sarah   B 2   Lily   J 2   Alexys   H 2   Holly   B 2   Tahlia   V 

3   Mila T 3   Maia B 3   Sibel H 3   Samantha   K 3   Alex   K 3.  Amy K 

4   Simona L 4   Amelia B 4   Eva J 4   Nikita   T-S 4   Cheyenne H 4.  Diti P 

1st             Nugent      147 points  2nd     Paskin           138 points     3rd     Rickman         123 points 



Notes from the Music Teacher   
 

Our Year 5 and Year 6 Rock Bands and the combined schools SCY Band are going to be performing in the 
WAGSMS (Western Australian Government Schools Music Society) Concert this year at the Crown 
Theatre. The concert series runs over several nights and we have been assigned the evening of 
Wednesday 31 July – Week 2 of Term 3.  
 

Tickets for all Crown Theatre Perth concerts are on sale now. Tickets are on a first in best seats basis.  There is no limit to the 
number of tickets that can be purchased per transaction. Concerts have “Sold Out” in the past so to guarantee your attendance, 
early ticket purchase is recommended. 
The ticket price is $28.00 per ticket for 2019. There is no student or pensioner concession on the ticket price. Children under the 
age of 2 years are admitted free but must not occupy a seat (they must remain on the lap of a parent or guardian at all times). 
 
Tickets can be purchased in the following ways; 

Online:                 www.ticketmaster.com.au (search for Schools Make Music) 
Phone:                 Ticketmaster on 136 100 (call centre opening hours Mon to Sat 7am – 6pm)  
In Person:            Crown Theatre Box Office, between 9am-5pm Monday-Friday 

 
Please note for online, phone or mobile bookings a 1.95% credit card fee will be charged at time of purchase. A handling fee of 
$8.35 will also apply per transaction (not per ticket). To avoid these fees, we suggest you purchase your tickets in person at the 
Crown Theatre box office.  Parents/Schools can organise a group booking to assist with the cost of the handling fee. There are 
both free and paid options for ticket delivery.  
 
Wheelchair and/or special needs tickets can only be purchased over the phone on 1300 446 925. This is a dedicated Ticketmaster 
line for these types of bookings only. Requests must be made at time of booking as changes cannot be made after the transaction 
has been processed. Should concerts not be “sold out” tickets will be available to purchase online and at the box office at Crown 
up until the Concerts commence. 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 

Our Points target is 30000 

We are well on our way to reaching our target. The promotion has now ended, please bring in any stickers you may 

have at home by Friday 28 June. Thank you to everyone  who has supported us with this promotion and watch this 

space to see what we have earnt! 

Honour Certificate Recipients  
PrePrimary Max W 
 Isaac P 
 Brock S 
 

Year 1 Rm 10 Emily M 
 Ryder B-W 
   

Year 2 Rm 8 Adriana W 
 Amelia B 
   

Year 3 Rm 2 Kane E 
 Justine L 
   

Years 4/5 Rm 4 Noah U 
 Mia W 
 Julia K 
 Zandyn G 
   

Years 5/6 Rm 5 Ayden H 
 Amy K 
 Isaiah A 
 Jordan B 
  

Italian Holly B 
 Layla B 
 

Phys Ed Matthew L 
 Faith P 
  

Music Kane E 
 Laila B  

 
Congratulations! 

AFTER SCHOOL DRUM CLUB: Mrs Campione has organised an after school drum club next term for interested Yr 3 to Yr 
6 students. An introduction to the type of drumming being taught was given at last week’s assembly. Mrs Campione will also be 
attending the sessions, but the club is a commercial interest and is not funded or subsidised by the school. Information about the 
Drum Club has been distributed with this newsletter. 

http://www.ticketmaster.com.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjr3v_grsngAhXVAnIKHU8WDGYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fcartoon-music-notes.html&psig=AOvVaw2-o-OfnrPdUasW9Dz4laLe&ust=1550719575536625
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwja9cai2PThAhWXfSsKHUdPB9EQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.woolworths.com.au%2Fshop%2Fdiscover%2Fearn-and-learn&psig=AOvVaw22-ufeAAKxHc0vhPkhrZXR&ust=15566062


Community Notices 





WORLD OF MATHS INCURSION: Last fortnight, students from Pre-Primary to Year 6 were challenged with a 
variety of games that tested their creativity and problem solving skills. The mathematical games were related to real 

life situations involving measurement, logical thinking and sequencing. Students worked in small groups and shared 
their ideas on how best to solve the mathematical problems. It was great to see students enjoying working together 
as these cooperative learning activities help develop confidence and communication skills. 

LIFE EDUCATION VAN: The Life Education Van  is returning to Takari week one next term,  
Tuesday 23 and Wednesday 24 July. Cost will be $10.00 for Yr 1 to Yr 6 students, $8.00 for 
Pre Primary students and $5.00 for Kindergarten students. Permission slips were distributed to 
all students last week. We would like all money to be paid before the end of this term please. 

DENTIST INCURSION: On Tuesday, 25 June, the Pre Primary students welcomed the friendly dentists from Dentist 
for Life, Yokine. The students enjoyed sharing their knowledge about oral health and taking them on a tour of our 
classroom Dentist corner. They read a story about going to the dentist and demonstrated how to brush teeth using a 
giant mouth and toothbrush. At the end of the visit they gave the students a gift bag each with a new toothbrush and 
toothpaste.  



 

Positive Behaviour Support  
 

Takari is entering its second year as a Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) school. The PBS program looks at key behaviour 
expectations and how these expectations are explicitly taught, modelled and recognised in all areas and aspects of the school.  
 
Staff, students and parents were consulted last year before choosing our four key behaviours of Respect, Responsibility, 
Kindness and Personal Best. A leadership team, consisting of eight staff members, meets every second Tuesday 
3.15pm to 4.00pm to discuss the continuing implementation of the program. This team, led by Mrs Luckhurst and Mrs Andrews, 
is currently looking at designing lessons for staff to teach specific behaviours in all classes. 
 

To make this a whole  school community program, the leadership team is looking for parent representation. 
No experience is necessary, you just need enthusiasm and a desire to help our children to be the best they 
can be.  
 
Please contact Mrs Luckhurst, Mrs Andrews or Mr Tennant if you think you would be interested in being a 
parent representative on the Takari PBS program team, or would like more information on what 
responsibilities a representative would have.  

Respect Personal Best Kindness Responsibility 

Takari P&C  

 

Disco Success! 
It is always one of the highlights of every year when Mr Hill hits the decks and organizes 
some tunes for us all! As usual it was sooo much fun dancing the night away. There were 
plenty of prizes handed out by the P&C for the kids that were busting the best moves. We 
managed to fundraise a whopping $930 for the kids too! Thanks to all the parents that 
attended and helped out. Special thanks to Tracey, Anna, Michelle, George, Karina, Siti, 
Meaghan, Steph, Sandy and Kelly who helped out in the canteen, on the door and handing 
out prizes. Thanks also to all the teachers who came and supported and helped with the 
disco as well. Massive shout out to Mr and Mrs Hill who as usual make the disco a night to 
remember!  

 
Tonnes of Banking Certificates 
Wednesday morning is still as popular as ever and we would love to have someone come along 
and help learn the ropes - no experience necessary! You will love spending time with the kids and 

showing them some real world skills. I would like to congratulate the following kids for receiving 
banking awards at today’s assembly! Congratulations to the following people who have received 
bronze certificates for banking 10 times or more Jasmine V, Eva J, Olivia B, Giovanna S, Justine L, 
Victoria L, Oska B, Layla B, Dante M, Harry B, Allegra M, Maddy B, Ian K, Bipran A, Hayden B, Max 
W, Isaiah A, Cerise N, Suné N, Darcy J, Lily J and Paige B. I am sure there are plenty more 
certificates to come this year!  

 
Can You Help on Wednesday Morning?? 
School Banking and uniform shop are both looking for people that can help out! We only need you from 8.15am – 
9.00am and all training is given. They are both easy and fun ways to help out at the school.  
If you think you can lend a hand can you please text me on 0400 582 600.              
 

             Trisha Burgess, P&C President 



Help keep our school safe and secure 
If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch 
Security or the Police.  Thank you for your support. 
School Watch Security : 1800 177 777 
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9 

24/6 
Run Club 8am 
 

25/6 26/6 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 

27/6 
Newsletter #10 
Assembly-Year 5  
1.30pm NAIDOC 
Performance 

28/6 
Interschool Cross 
Country Carnival 

    
10 

1/7 
Run Club 8am 

2/7 
Sausage Sizzle for Yr 
6 Camp fundraiser  

3/7 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

4/7 
Mini Rock Band 
Concert  

5/7 
Reports distributed 

July School Holidays 6 - 21 July 

2019 Term Planner                     Term 3 
    
1 

22/7 
Students and Staff 
return for Term 3 

23/7 
 
Life Education Van 
Day 1 
 
7.00pm meeting for 
50th Anniversary  

24/7 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 
Life Education Van 
Day 2 
 
 

25/7 
Newsletter #11 

26/7 
 
National Tree Day 

    
2 

29/7 30/7 31/7 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
WAGSMS Concert 
and Rehearsals  

1/8 
Assembly #7Year 2 

2/8 

     
3 

5/8 6/8 7/8 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 

3.15pm School 
Council meeting 

8/8 
Newsletter #12 
 
Progress  
Interviews Students 
finish 11.45am.  

9/8 

4 

12/8 
 
 
Science Week 

13/8 14/8 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

15/8 
School Photos 

16/8 

5 

19/8 20/8 21/8 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

22/8 
Newsletter #13 
 
Assembly #8Year 3 
Book Week 

23/8 

6 
26/8 
Going for Gold 

27/8 28/8 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

29/8 
Little Scientists K & 
PP 

30/8 

7 

2/9 3/9 4/9 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

5/9 
Newsletter #14 

6/9 
Faction Athletics 
Carnival 

8 

9/9 10/9 11/9 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 

12/9 
Assembly #9-Music 

13/9 

9 

16/9 17/9 
Interschool Athletics 
Carnival—Throws 
and Jumps 

18/9 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

19/9 
Newsletter #15 

20/9 
Interschool  
Athletics carnival 

10 

23/9 24/9 25/9 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

26/9 27/9 
Colour Run 


